
Dear Parents & Carers 
It has been a wonderful half term filled to the rim with learning and  
events and it has certainly been feeling a lot like Christmas over the  
past few weeks! 

The half term started with six out of the seven classes going on school 
trips linked to their learning. Three classes visited Shillingford Farm where 
they explored and observed organic processes in action. They were able to 
pick in-season vegetables, tour the farm on a tractor and make apple juice 
from scratch – something the pupils have asked to do more of in school. 
Three different classes made their way to the recycle centre in Paignton 
as they linked up with SWISCO – who manage public waste for the whole 
of Torbay. These classes are learning about the issues facing Torbay with 
recycling and this visit supported them to understanding the magnitude of 

waste that comes in from Torbay residents. We hope their learning has made a difference to the way 
some of our families dispose of their waste at home!

The end of the half term has been just magical! It has been the first full Christmas, in terms of 
school events, since 2019 and we have loved welcoming our families into school to share it with 
us. The Christmas season kicked off with our Christmas Fayre where the big man himself made an 
appearance. Thank you for everyone who attended – you helped the PTFA raise just under £2000  
for future school projects for the pupils. We held our Christingle service in school and had our 
choir sing in the church carol service on Sunday. The Term finished off with a bang, with the 
return of KS1’s nativity performance – Lights, Came, Action!

I want to take this opportunity to thank the pupils, staff,  
parents and carers for their support and commitment over the 
past five years. This newsletter will be my last as the Collaton 
Headteacher and I feel honoured to have taught and led in 
such a special school. I look forward to working with the 
school under Miss Postlethwaite’s leadership and seeing the 
pupils continue to flourish.

I hope that all our families have an enjoyable and 
peaceful Christmas period and I wish you all the 
best in the new year. 

With Best Wishes 
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christmas
fayre
Christmas was launched this year in school through 
the Christmas Fayre. The afternoon commenced 
through the arrival of Father Christmas in the school 
car park which made the pupils, quite understandably, 
very excited! 

The Fayre had it all going on: craft stalls, gift wrapping 
stations, Santa’s grotto, choir singing, raffles and lots 
more. Due to our family support, the event managed 
to raise just under £2000 for future school projects. 
Thanks to everyone who came!

The biggest thanks needs to go to all those who 
helped organise and prepare for the fayre. This 
includes our dedicated PTFA, parents collecting raffles 
prizes and parents who helped out on the day. Team 
work makes the dream work!



Year R

The children in Reception have 

been answering the question 

‘Why is Light Important?’ We 

have explored light in different 

celebrations, learned about 

nocturnal animals and looked at 

sources of light. The children used 

the plan-do-review learning tool 

to make their own torches using 

recycled materials.

The children in Key Stage 1 have been working really hard 

on their nativity, ‘Lights, Camel, Action!’ This is the first 

school nativity for two years and some of the children’s first 

experience with doing a play and performing. We are so 

proud of all of the pupils and how well they have done. We 

have seen incredible acting, singing and dancing. We have 

loved the return of the Key Stage 1 nativity!



KS2 Netball Game 
Our KS2 netball club played their first game 
against Galmpton primary school. The team 
really enjoyed playing against another school. 
It was lovely to see them practice their 
defending and attacking skills! Well done to 
all that played. Please can this section go onto 
a different page – perhaps notices?

Subtracting
In maths, we have been learning how to 
subtract. We learnt this by putting socks 
on a coat hanger and taking away a certain 
amount to see what we had left. We have 
then used tens frames and crossed out the 
amount we are taking away. 

Lost and found story writing
We have been reading the story ‘lost and 
found’. This week we have learnt what 
adjectives are and we have thought of 
adjectives to describe the boy and the penguin 
in our story. We have then also written 
adjectives to describe the story setting e.g. 
“The waves are crashing in the sea”.

Sustainability
We had a visit from the Torbay Recycling Centre. 
They bought a recycling truck with them. They 
told us why it was important to recycle and what 
different materials you can recycle. We then 
pretended to be bin men and had to sort all of the 
recycling out!

Year 1



apple news!
After our trip to Shillingford Organic Farm, Year Two used the 
apples that we collected to make apple juice and apple muffins. 
We learnt how to follow a recipe, weigh ingredients, cut and mix. 
The children shared their apple muffins with their parents at the 
end of the day. 

Year 
2



This half term, Year Three have learnt about recycling 

and reducing the food waste in Torbay. We visited 

Torbay Recycling Centre to learn about what happens 

to our waste after it has been collected. We also 

visited MVV Energie in Plymouth to learn about 

where our food waste goes.  

Year 3



This half term year 4 had the exciting 
opportunity to visit Shillingford 
Organic Farm in Exeter. We got a 
tour around the farm, harvested 
vegetables, prepared seeds and 
got to make our very own apple 
juice. Once we returned to class, we 
built upon what we had learnt at 
Shillingford by investigating what 
factors affect farming in different 
parts of the world, specifically in the 
Tuscany region in Italy. We then used 
google slides in groups to create 
presentations comparing farming in 
Devon to farming in Tuscany.

Year 4



Learning Experience

Year 5 have been learning all about 
sustainability and the importance of 
managing all waste appropriately. They 
were lucky enough to go on two trips to 
support their learning. The first was to 
the SWISCO recycling centre in Paignton, 
where they discovered how the different 
recycled items are sorted and crushed 
into bales. Here, they also found out more 
about food waste and garden waste. The 
second trip was to the MVV Incinerator in 
Plymouth, where they had a tour showing 
the general waste being burned at 1032 
degrees! Back in school, the children found 
out about the waste hierarchy and which 
options on the waste journey are the most 
environmentally friendly. 

Year 5 Tag Rugby Festival 

Year 5 had a fantastic experience at Paignton Academy competing 
against other local schools in a Tag Rugby festival. They learned 
many new tactics about how the game works and worked together 
as part of a team to ensure that everyone had a role to play.



Year 6 had an incredible day at 
Shillingford Organic Farm. 

They picked their own vegetables, 
made apple juice and even 
discovered a love of raw kale!

Our learning this term has 
focused on climate change and 
deforestation. The children 
have researched and reflected 
upon the impact of human 
behaviour and have learned 
about what action needs to 
be taken to reduce global 
warming.

Year 6

Shillingford  
farm trip



THANK
YOU

for raising a fantastic

The money you have raised will be used 
to help change the lives of children and 

young people facing disadvantage in  
communities across the UK.

© BBC 2007 Reg. charity England & Wales no. 802052 and Scotland no. SC039557.
BBC Children in Need has not verified the above fundraising. This is not a receipt.

Collaton St Mary 

£159.45



At National Online Safety, we believe In empowering parents, carers and trusted adults with the Information to hold an Informed conversation about online safety with their children, should they 
feel it is needed. This guide focuses on one of many apps which we believe trusted adults should be aware of. Please visit www.nationalonlinesafety.com for further guides, hints and tips for adults. 

@ www.nationalonlinesafety.com W' @natonlinesafety n /NationalOnlineSafety @ @nationalonlinesafety
Users of this guide do so at their own discretion. No liability is entered into. current as of the date of release: 23.11.2022 



This year, we returned to a joint 
Remembrance Service between 
the school and the church. The 

service started in the school hall 
and included pupil readings and a 
craft poppy activity. Mrs Richards 
used her art creativity to create 
a collaborative poppy wreath to 

represent our Collaton community. 
We then went over to the church 

where we held the moment of 
silence. Thank you to the families 

who joined us. 

Remembrance    
Service

Smiggle Winner

Congratulations to our 
Smiggle calendar winner!   

Anti-Bullying Week
Odd Sock Day

No child should be subjected to bullying – 
anyplace, anywhere, anytime. Anti-bullying 
week is an opportunity raise awareness of 

bullying and how to stop and prevent it. 
During this week, we took part in ‘Odd 
Socks Day’ to highlight how we are all 
uniquely different and that it should be 
celebrated. 

This year’s theme was ‘Reach out’ 
which reinforces that children should 
stand up to bullying and know 
who they can talk to if they are 
concerned. We reminded pupils of 
who they can talk to in school if 
they are worried about anything. 



Email: admin.collaton@acexcellence.co.uk   Telephone: 01803 556433

Tuesday 3rd January				    Return to school

Monday 9th January				    Year 4 Swimming

Thursday 12th January				    Bikeability

Monday 16th January				    Year 4 Swimming

Thursday 19th January 				   Year 6 Sports Festival

Monday 23rd January 				    Year 4 Swimming

Thursday 26th January				    Year 3 Sports Festival

Monday 30th January				    Year 4 Swimming

Thursday 2nd Feb				    Sports Festival

Monday 6th Feb				    Year 4 Swimming

Thursday 9th February				    School Disco

Monday 13th – Friday 17th Feb		  Half Term Break

Wednesday 15th February 		  Ash Wednesday

Monday 20th February 				   Year 3 Swimming

Monday 27th February 				   Year 3 Swimming

Thursday 2nd March 				    World Book Day

Collaton St Mary Primary School

Diary Dates
2023
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